File ref:  OAA MAG No. 209 D fire at Temple Grove school

FIRE AT HATCHAM TEMPLE GROVE SCHOOL
The above primary school is now part of the Haberdasher Aske’s Federation and it has been very badly damaged by fire, during the Easter holidays 2010.

About 50 people had to be evacuated from their homes at the height of  the blaze at Haberdashers Aske’s Hatcham Temple Grove School on April 6 just after 3pm.  Staff and contractors were also evacuated.

Great damage resulted  to the  roof and second floor of the school in Monson Road, New Cross. The school  has 370 students and initially relocated to the Mornington Centre in Stanley Street, New Cross. The school was being refurbished and a gas cylinder, which is thought to have contained propane gas, was involved in the fire. 

In a statement on the Haberdashers Aske’s website the Federation’s Chief Executive Officer Dr Elizabeth Sidwell said:  “The school will be closed until further notice. Plans are currently under way to ensure provision is provided from across the Federation sites for all children.” 

It is believed that it will be a matter of years rather than months before the school can reopen on the site.    The cause of the blaze is under investigation. 

